
From: Chip Choquette
To: wchearing
Subject: Comment in Support of School Budget Request
Date: Tuesday, May 6, 2025 9:18:49 AM

Dear Worcester County Commissioners,

I am writing as a concerned parent and resident to express my strong support for fully funding
the Worcester County Board of Education’s proposed budget.

Our schools have long been a point of pride in this county, known for their high quality and
the dedication of their educators. To maintain these standards, it is essential that we invest in
competitive teacher compensation, small class sizes, and the resources necessary to support
student success.

My children have benefited greatly from the outstanding education provided in Worcester
County, and I hope for that to continue.  Please support the Board of Education’s budget and
continue to prioritize our schools and our children’s future.

Sincerely,
Chip Choquette
Pocomoke City, MD

mailto:chip.choquette@gmail.com
mailto:wchearing@co.worcester.md.us




From: stiehl@mchsi.com
To: wchearing
Cc: Fred Stiehl
Subject: Comments for May 6 public hearing regarding County budget for FY 26
Date: Monday, May 5, 2025 11:00:24 AM
Attachments: Public comments county FY26 proposed budget.docx

Please see the attached comments for inclusion in the record regarding the
County budget hearing on May 6th.

Fred Stiehl
50 Newport Drive
Ocean Pines, MD 21811

mailto:stiehl@mchsi.com
mailto:wchearing@co.worcester.md.us
mailto:stiehl@mchsi.com

Comments for Public Hearing on FY 2026 County Budget



My name is Fred Stiehl, 50 Newport Drive ,Ocean Pines, MD 21811.

I am currently the Chair of the Ocean Pines Water and Wastewater Advisory Board.  While my comments are directly related to the Enterprise Funds portion of the Budget, my comments have an impact on the general funds budget of the County.

Insofar as I can tell, the only budget that has been provided to the public – through written documents shared at the several recent public hearings regarding the Enterprise Zone budgets – is one that described 3 options for addressing a supposed budget deficit that several of the Enterprise Zones had created over  an unspecified period of time.  The County has remediated part of this deficit by providing a grant of almost $3.0 Million to the Riddle Farm Enterprise Zone.  The balance of the deficit (which apparently has been covered by a book loan from the County of approximately $6.0 Million to the Enterprise Zones which incurred this debt)  is to be repaid over a 5 or 10 year period by some or all of the Enterprise Zones, including some that have not contributed to this deficit.

The three options briefly presented were 1) no rate change within each service area. 2) each service area being responsible for their own costs and thereby being self-supporting. 3) creating all one service area for budgetary purposes by combining all enterprise zones into one county wide zone and sharing costs among all ratepayers within the one zone.

I understand from the previously described hearings that the County has determined that option 3 is not feasible at this time.  In my view, option 1 is also not feasible as it would do nothing to resolve the deficit that the County is carrying for certain Enterprise Zones/service areas.  Option 2 seems the logical choice and most fair since it continues to allow management of the costs of operation of facilities within each service area for the benefit of the ratepayers and also requires them to bear the burden of any increased costs for that operation.  

Option 2 does, however,  require the County to come up with a solution for both the need to eliminate the existing deficit and to ensure that it does not continue to create a further deficit in the future.

I am optimistic that the combination of  planned improvements to failing treatment plants (e.g. Riddle Farm) and future improvements along with increased regionalization of wastewater flows from failed facilities to those that meet their permit limits will solve our known technical problems.

Nevertheless, the County has a current problem to solve the existing budget deficits.  Since a proposal to have each service area cover the costs of operation as well as payment of incurred deficit is impractical for several of the smaller service areas, the County needs to provide an alternate solution.

I believe the most equitable and practical solution is for the County to pay this deficit from the general fund of the county either in this fiscal year or spread over the next 5 years.  While this would require all citizens of the County to pay a small additional amount to maintain a safe and healthy environment in the County, it is the right thing to do.   

As the County noted in its decision to provide a grant to the Riddle Farm ratepayers because they were not responsible for the failure of their treatment plant, I believe the same justification can and should be made for these other very small service area facilities.  These treatment facilities have been operated by the county and there is no evidence at this time of any mismanagement by the ratepayers leading to these deficits.  Certainly, the ratepayers should have been charged more for the operation of the treatment facilities, but it’s doubtful that any reasonable, sustainable rate structure could have been developed to make these facilities self-sustaining.  For this reason, I believe the County should follow the same pattern that it established with a grant to the Riddle Farm ratepayers and do the same to eliminate the deficit of these additional service areas.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer my recommendation to the Commissioners.
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From: Brian Carl
To: wchearing
Subject: FY 2026 Proposed Budget
Date: Tuesday, May 6, 2025 2:03:38 PM

This is a duplicate of the message I sent to Karen Hammer at 1:59 PM.  

To Worcester County Commissioners:

I want to start by saying, as a CFO with organizational budget responsibility for over two
decades, I respect the budgetary decisions you are charged with in your duties as a County
Commission.   I know you are faced with many difficult decisions over the next several
weeks.  

Last year, property owners in the County without exemptions were faced with a double digit
percentage increase in property tax that was used to fund a 11% increase in General Fund
expenses in FY 2025.  The FY 2026 proposed General Fund budget includes a 10% increase
in expenditures.    

Even if  the current property tax rate of 0.845 is maintained for FY2026, county home
owners without exemptions will once again face a double digit percentage increase in property
tax to fund a double digit increase in General Fund expenditures for a second year in row.   
Trailing one year inflation nationally ranges from 2.5% to 2.7%.    I respectfully request that
you work with your departments to set a budget with an expenditure increase in FY 2026 that
is closer to the current trailing inflation rate and lower proposed property tax rates so
homeowners without exemptions do not face a double digit percentage increase for a second
year in a row.    In these uncertain economic times, households are having to manage their
expenses and most are not able to fund a 10%+ increase in their expenses for two years in a
row.   Households are having to tighten their belts and the County should be doing the same
thing.

Respectively,

Brian S. Carl 

mailto:brianscarl76@gmail.com
mailto:wchearing@co.worcester.md.us


From: Joan Bellet Roache
To: wchearing
Subject: Testimony for May 6th Budget Hearing
Date: Wednesday, April 30, 2025 9:06:51 AM
Attachments: Testimony for May 6 Budget Hearing.docx

Testimony for May 6 Budget Hearing
 
Support Full Funding for Worcester County Public Schools

Worcester County Public Schools (WCPS) consistently ranks among the top-performing
school districts in Maryland. This success is a direct result of our dedicated educators, small
class sizes, and a community that values education. Yet, despite these achievements, WCPS
teachers remain the lowest-paid in the entire state. It’s time to be fair to the County’s largest
group of employees—the very people who make our schools great.

Small class sizes are not just a nice-to-have; they are a proven factor in student achievement
and a cornerstone of WCPS’s success. Maintaining these class sizes requires proper staffing,
which means we must offer competitive salaries to attract and retain quality teachers.

Let’s also not forget: good schools are the number one reason families and businesses choose
to relocate to Worcester County. Our schools are an investment in the future of this
community—not just for students, but for economic growth and quality of life.

The school administration has crafted a reasonable, transparent budget that reflects the real
needs of the district, and it has received unanimous support from all school board members.
This is not a wish list—it’s a responsible plan for sustaining excellence.

Commissioner Mitrecic, thank you for voicing your support of the WCPS budget request. I
sincerely hope you—and your fellow commissioners—will vote for full funding this year.
Doing so will help our schools focus on educating children instead of constantly trying to
recover from past shortfalls.

Our students, our teachers, and our community deserve no less.

Joan Roache
402 14th Street
Ocean City, MD 21842
443-944-6495
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Our students, our teachers, and our community deserve no less.
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From: keri hutson
To: wchearing; Chip Bertino; Caryn Abbott; Diana Purnell; Joseph Mitrecic; Madison Bunting; Ted Elder;

commissioners; Eric Fiori
Subject: ACTION NEEDED Fully fund OUR schools
Date: Monday, May 5, 2025 5:39:19 PM

Worcester County Commissioners, 
My name is Keri Payne and I am a proud resident of Worcester County. Once again, I find
myself, along with countless other teachers, staff, and parents- having to ask you to do what's
right and fully fund our school budget. 

It is incredibly frustrating that, year after year, we come before you to beg for funds that should
be guaranteed, especially when the funding is available! OUR students deserve consistent
support. Our educators deserve stability. Our community deserves schools that are equipped
to meet the needs of every child! Fully funding the budget means we can retain excellent
teachers, keep class sizes small, and offer programs and opportunities that help OUR students
learn and thrive. We cannot expect our children to reach their full potential if we fail to provide
them with a strong, well-rounded, supportive education. Cutting corners on education doesn't
just hurt our students today but it weakens the future of Worcester County! 

Please show your commitment to our students, educators, and families; show them that they
matter and FULLY FUND the school budget. Thank you for your time and consideration, and
for your service to Worcester County.

Keri Payne
Ocean Pines, MD 21811
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